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AlliedSignal Engines
AEROSPACE p 550 Main Street
Stratford, CT 06497-7593

Kristina Cheng

Connecticut Department of Environmental Protection
Hazardous Materials Management TJnit

Underground Storage Facilities Program

79 Elm Street

Hartford, Connecticut 06106-5127

Re: UST Files for USTs at the Stratford Army Engine Plant
Dear Ms. Cheng:

Based upon your discussion of February 11, 1997 with Keith Knauerhase, it is
AlliedSiganal’s understanding the CT DEP’s UST files indicate that all but two of the
USTs (two 3,000 gallon gasoline USTs installed in March, 1990) formerly listed as
present at the Stratford Army Engine Plant (SAEP) at 550 Main Street in Stratford,
Connecticut, have either been removed or abandoned in place. It should be noted that this
includes those tanks located at the Stratford Airport, Sikorsky Hangers (across Main -
Street from the SAEP) that were formerly under the control of (but never owned by)
Textron Flight Services a division of Textron Lycoming (Textron), the former owner of
the facility. Textron closed or removed these USTs prior to the purchase of the SAEP by
AlliedSignal from Textron. AlliedSignal is not now, or ever has been, associated with
these USTs.

After a review of files retained at the SAEP’s environmental department, copies of the
“Underground Storage Facility Notification” (USFN) form and the closure report sent to
the CT DEP on March 1, 1996 were located. Copies of this information are included with
this letter. For your convenience new copies of the USFN for the two USTs described
above are also included. Based upon your conversation with Mr. Knauerhase, this should
complete the CT DEP files concerning USTs at the SAEP.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call either myself at (203) 385-3964 or
Keith Knauerhase at (203) 385-5124.
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Sr. Environmental Engineer

cc: Elizabeth Kilborne, DOD
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